
 

 
India Signs Loan Agreement with the World Bank for USD 25.2 Million for Chhattisgarh 

Public Financial Management and Accountability Program 

The Government of India, the State Government of Chhattisgarh and the World Bank signed a USD25.2 
Million Loan Agreement to support the State’s Reforms in Expenditure Management. This support will 
cover Expenditure Planning, Investment Management, Budget Execution, Public Procurement and 
Accountability. 
 
The Chhattisgarh Public Financial Management and Accountability Program, which is the First Bank-
Financed State-Level Project in Chhattisgarh in nearly a decade, will also help the State strengthen its 
Direct Benefit Transfer (DBT) and Tax Administration Systems. 
 
The New Project will build capacity of the State’s Human Resources and the Institutions Handling 
Management of Public Finances. The World Bank will facilitate cross-learning from Public Financial 
Management (PFM) Reforms undertaken by it in other Indian States while bringing in global experiences. 
 
With 92% households in the State belonging to Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes and Other Backward 
Classes, the Direct Benefit Transfers (DBTs) are increasingly being used by the Central and State 
Governments to channel resources to households and individuals. The Program will support development 
of systems that will facilitate inter-departmental data interaction under secured protocols and automate 
most of the processing and payment of DBTs in the State. 
 
Almost 11,000 Village Panchayats and 168 Urban Municipalities in Chhattisgarh are likely to benefit from 
the program’s emphasis on transparency and accountability. It will also support the State Government’s 
initiative to put in place systems to automate most of the processing and payment of DBTs to 
beneficiaries; improve property tax collection through the digitization of property tax rolls; and extending 
the property surveys to 47 municipalities. Enhanced outreach and improved tax return filing performance 
are also likely to help the State’s objective of increasing the number of GST Taxpayer Registrations. 
 
Please contact for any query related to this mail to Ms. Kritika Bhasin, Research Officer at 
kritika.bhasin@phdcci.in with a cc to Dr. S P Sharma, Chief Economist at spsharma@phdcci.in, and Ms. 



Megha Kaul, Economist, megha@phdcci.in, PHD Chamber of Commerce & Industry.  
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Dr S P Sharma 
Chief Economist 
PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry   
PHD House, 4/2 Siri Institutional Area 
August Kranti Marg, New Delhi-110016, India 
Tel: +91 49545454  
Fax: +91 11 26855450 
Email: spsharma@phdcci.in   
Website: www.phdcci.in 
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